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Request for a speed reduction and traffic calming 
and monitoring on Storrs Mill Lane, Cudworth and 
Edderthorpe Lane, Darfield.  
 
The lanes are in a poor state of repair and fly 
tipping is an issue along the whole length. 
 

256 signatories 22/08/2023 Upon review of the historic collision data along the 
length of Storrs Mill Lane / Crook House Lane / 
Edderthorpe Lane, an accident cluster site has not 
been identified, therefore the requests made under 
this petition cannot be supported by the Council. 
However, the Councils’ Traffic team will undertake a 
general road safety assessment of Storrs Mill Lane 
/ Crook House Lane / Edderthorpe Lane before the 
end of September, to determine what, if any, low 
level improvement measures can be installed to 
help raise driver awareness on this road. 
 
Resurfacing work has recently been undertaken on 
these lanes to improve the road surface and any 
other defects will be identified as part of the safety 
assessment. Neighbourhood Services are aware of 
the fly tipping issues and are working on ways to 
address this problem. 
 

 
 
 


